
 
  

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE        Date: August 24, 2018 

Sheriff Dale J Schmidt 

Office: 920-386-4115 

dschmidt@co.dodge.wi.us 

 

***Updated Information*** 

This afternoon the Dodge County Sheriff’s Office responded to a report of a vehicle matching the description given in 

yesterday’s press release.  Deputies were able to make contact with the vehicle and individuals and they are currently being 

interviewed by detectives.  As this is an ongoing investigation, we are withholding further details at this time to maintain the 

integrity of the investigation.   

We would like to thank the public for their diligence and assistance in this case.  This was truly a team effort by the community 

and our staff to quickly identify these persons of interest and vehicle.  We certainly encourage the community to continue to 

report suspicious activity as it occurs so we can continue our success of preventing and solving crime in our communities.  

 

Original Press Release 

 

The Dodge County Sheriff’s Office is currently investigating two burglaries that occurred in the Town of Herman on the far 

east edge of Dodge County over the last couple of weeks.  As part of our investigation, detectives are asking for the public’s 

help in identifying a vehicle and persons of interest.  Attached are photos of a vehicle believed to be a 2010-2014 Mazda 3 

with dark tinted windows and two persons of interest. 

Anyone who is able to identify the people in these photographs or who may have obtained a license plate of this vehicle are 

asked to contact the Dodge County Sheriff’s Office at 920-386-3726 and ask to speak with Detective Dean Hopp, Detective 

Andrew Rolfs or Detective Michael Willmann. 

We encourage residents to implement excellent home security practices such as locking doors, installing motion lights, 

maintaining a well-kept yard free of excessive shrubs and weeds, and considering the installation of security cameras, trail 

cameras and security systems as appropriate.  Information on home security can be found on our website 

www.dodgecountysheriff.com under the community programs tab. 

Questions may be directed to Sheriff Dale J Schmidt. 
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